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PRODUCT ADVISORY PA701 

 

DATE: 7/29/2021  REVISED:  
 

TO: 
 

Owners, Users, Dealers, and Installers 

MODELS AFFECTED: HR, LT, LTM, SC, TLM 
 

SUBJECT: Purchasers of Ford Chassis for Aerial Device Installation 
 
 

Issue: 
Terex has become aware of frame reinforcement changes for 2021 and 2022 model year Ford F550 and 
F600 chassis.  In August of 2020, Ford released Bulletin Q-320; which made available the “Aerial 
Lift/Severe Duty Prep Package (76X)”.  The package added additional reinforcements to the chassis 
frame directly behind the cab.  Ford highly recommends this package when the following equipment is 
installed on the F550 or F600:  aerial bucket, cranes, severe off-road mining equipment, roll-back 
wreckers, and roll-off dump bodies.  The package was made standard on August 17, 2020 for the F600 
and an option for the F550 and was intended to be effective until the start of the 2022 model year.  For 
the F550, the Aerial Lift/Severe Duty Prep Package (76X) also required the “Payload Plus Upgrade 
Package (68M)” be ordered. 

In January of 2021, Ford released Bulletin Q-331; which stated that on April 6, 2021 some model year 
2021 and all model year 2022 F550 and F600 chassis would have updated frame brackets and 
reinforcements as standard.  The updated frame does not require the Aerial Lift/Severe Duty Prep 
Package (76X), therefore the package has been discontinued.  Depending on the wheelbase of the 2021 
model year, F550 and F600 chassis built after April 6, 2021 may have the upgraded 2022 model year 
frame or they may have the frame reinforcements from the Aerial Lift/Severe Duty Prep Package (76X) 
installed (if ordered). 

Action: 
If CAD data or other information is needed for an upcoming installation, contact Ford through the Ford 
Body Builder Advisory Service:  www.fordbbas.com.  The Ford Bulletins Q-320 and Q-331 can be found 
on the Ford Body Builder Advisory Service website (listed above) and at the end of this bulletin for your 
convenience.  Contact your local Ford dealer with any questions concerning these bulletins. 

Terex and local industry standards (CSA and ANSI) require the purchaser of a Terex unit report to Terex 
the model and serial number of each machine sold, as well as the name, address, and telephone number 
of the new owner, within 60 days of the sale. Use the Owner Update Form in the manual to update the 
owner status of any of your machines.  Terex also asks the seller to provide the new owner information so 
if you require additional copies of the Owner Update Form or have any questions, please contact TEREX 
Utilities Warranty Department at 1-844-837-3948 or utilities.warranty@terex.com. 

To register your Terex Utilities aerial device or digger derrick, click or navigate to the following link: 
https://www.terex.com/utilities/en/support/product-registration 
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